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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 29th November 2011, there were present: 

Councillors

Mrs  S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mrs  C Allaway-Martin




Mr    I Baird




Mr    R Drury




Mr    C Elsmore




Mrs  E Elsmore




Mr    P Kay




Mrs  J Morgan




Mr    N Penny




Mr    G Prosser



Also present:

District Councillors Frank Baynham and Paul McMahon

Members of the public:
Mr Chris Howell 

PUBLIC FORUM

Cllr C Elsmore asked if the Council would be discussing Emergency Plan arrangements.  The Mayor replied that a discussion would take place at the next Public Safety committee meeting.

The Public Forum closed at 7.03pm.

140. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors David Atherley, Charlotte Morgan and Jeff Reynolds from County Councillor Terry Hale and PC Duncan Sleeman.  The Council accepted the apologies given.

141.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

142.  MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON 25th OCTOBER 2011

Item 135.  Cllr Baird said that paragraph 4 appeared to have been entered erroneously and should be deleted.  This was agreed by the Members present.

Subject to this amendment, it was proposed that the minutes of the meetings held on Tuesday 25th October be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr G Prosser


Seconded:  Cllr E Elsmore


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

143.  MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
144.  POLICE REPORT

There was no report from the Police.


In view of the items on the Agenda, it was proposed that the meeting be extended to 9.15pm if necessary. 

Proposed:  Cllr J Morgan

Seconded:  Cllr E Elsmore


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

145.  AMENDMENTS TO TOWN COUNCIL STANDING ORDERS
It was agreed to put this matter to the Office and Finance Committee meeting in January 2012.

146.  CLOSURE OF HSBC BANK

Cllr Kay referred to the plans by HSBC to close the branch in Coleford and proposed that the Council write to the bank expressing concern and that the letter also be publish in the local Press.

Cllr Drury proposed that the Council contact the Gloucestershire Credit Union and invite them to open a branch in Coleford.

Proposed:
Cllr Kay


Seconded:
Cllr Drury

The proposals were agreed unanimously.

147.  STREET LIGHTS
Cllr Morgan raised concerns about the number of street lights not working in Coleford.  Members agreed to refer the matter to the next Highways Committee meeting.  

It was also agreed to put the Highways contact telephone number on the Council’s website to help members of the public to report lighting problems.
148.  OFFICE AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

It was agreed that the recommendations made by the Office and Finance Committee would be considered when the Council moved into Committee.
149.  AMENITIES COMMITTEE
Members agreed to consider the Milkwall play area in Committee after the Council meeting.

All other recommendations made by the Amenities Committee were noted and agreed.

150.  PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 8th November 2011.
151.  REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events:
3rd November
District Council Scrutiny Meeting re car parking.

4th November
Meeting with MP and other Forest Mayors.

6th November
Cemetery Sunday Service.

10th November
Yvonne Walkerdine Bursary Concert.

11th November
Citizens’ Remembrance Service.

13th November
Remembrance Parade, St. Johns.

25th November
Christmas lights switch on.

25th November
Civic Dinner, Forest Hills golf club.

Cllr Morgan said she had attended a Bells Foundation meeting and the switch on of the Christmas lights.

Cllr Drury said he had attended a Market Town Partnership meeting on 28th November.  It was important that the Council now looked at how to generate a debate about shaping the future of the town and engaging the public in that debate.  Cllr Drury also said that Cinderford was running a 10 day community radio event and suggested that Coleford should become involved next year.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended the Remembrance Service events and the switch on of the Christmas lights.  She would be attended the AGM of the Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association next week.

Cllr Prosser said he had attended the Remembrance events and had also attended the District Council planning meeting on 8th November.

Cllr Penny said he had attended the Remembrance events and had also attended the Forest of Dean Youth Workers AGM and had been elected to the committee.  He was also involved in organising the Coleford music gig for young people.

Cllr Kay said he had carried out a survey of town traders on 2nd November to obtain their views on car parking charges.  He had also attended the Remembrance events. 

152.  REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Cllr C Elsmore said that details of the Localism Bill should be known in December.  On car parking charges, he said the matter was due to be debated by the full Council on 15th December and then go to Cabinet on 16th.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said the District Council Scrutiny Panel had been looking at proposals for changes to bus transport in the Forest.  On 25th November she had attended the Civic Dinner and had been very impressed by the amount of community work being done by individuals in the Forest.  On 28th November she had met with members of the crossways Action Group.

Cllr Baynham said he had attended the election of the new Forest Verderer at Gloucester Cathedral.  Ian Standing had been elected.

Cllr McMahon said he was following the debate about the introduction of car park charges closely.  He also said that the circumstances relating to the Eskimarket supermarket appeared to be minor and involved lack of proper stock rotation on shelves.  This had been rectified and was being reviewed.  Cllr McMahon thanked the Council for their support of the British Legion on Coleford and said that £11,000 had been raised at this year’s fundraising. 

153.  CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during November 2011.  The Mayor said a request had been received asking for help in setting up a Sports Relief event in Coleford on Sunday 25th March 2012.  Members agreed to refer this to the Amenities Committee for further consideration.

Members agreed a request by St. John’s Ambulance to hold a street collection on Wednesday 7th December.

Cllr McMahon left the meeting at 7.45pm.

154.  PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of November 2011 were noted and agreed.

155.  PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during November 2011 were noted and agreed.

156.  MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for November 2011 were noted and agreed.

The public meeting ended at 7.50pm.  Members of the public and Press left the Chamber and the Council moved into Committee.
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